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February 15, 2017 

Via Electronic Mail 

Dear Mr. Manziel, 

I wanted to reach out and personally invite you to participate in The Spring League for 
the 2017 season, which runs from April 5th through April 26th at The Greenbrier Resort in West 
Virginia. Four teams, consisting primarily of NFL veterans and younger talent, will play in a total 
of six games. 

Our coaching staff includes Terry Shea, a renowned quarterback guru, and Mike 
Westhoff. We have an abundance of experienced NFL players that will be taking part, such as 
Kellen Winslow Jr., Greg Hardy and Jaylen Saunders. Moreover, we expect to have 
representation from all 32 NFL clubs to be in attendance. 

In short, we believe The Spring League can provide you with the ideal forum to restart 
your NFL career. Accordingly, we would like to afford you with the opportunity to participate in 
the league. As a condition of your participation, you must agree to the following: 

• You will be required to check-in with a member of our staff every night at 9:30pm.
• Undergo and successfully pass a drug test upon reporting to The Greenbrier on April 5,

2017 (to be administered by USADA). 

We truly appreciate your consideration of our offer and look forward to the possibility of 
working together soon to get you back on the field. In the interim, please don’t hesitate to reach 
out with any questions. 

Best regards, 

BRIAN P. WOODS 

BRIAN!P.!WOODS,!J.D.!
Chief&Executive&Officer&
&
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